Town of Millersburg 201 W. Washington Street Millersburg, IN 46543

Meeting Minutes from February 22, 2023

Attendees: Jim Winkler, Dean Smith, MacKenzie Taylor, Ben Eldridge, Jessica Frye, Robert Roa, Ray Rodriguez, John Veenstra, Walter Cortes, Steve Ecker, and Larry Randolph.

Dean Smith called the meeting to order on February 22nd, 2023 at 5:00pm. Dean asked for any corrections or changes to the February 8th, 2023 meeting minutes? Jim said no. Dean made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from February 8th, 2023. Jim seconded the motion. Upon voice vote the minutes were unanimously approved.

Wastewater: Jim asked Ben, does the rain have any effect at wastewater? Ben replied, no, not since we have gotten the clarifier back.

Community Development: Ben said, he did hear back from the guy about the property for sale on February 13th. The gentleman told Ben, he will give this information (from the Town) to his tenant and family and gives us feedback within a couple of weeks. Ben assured him, we want to abide by any stipulations and be good neighbors.

Maintenance: Jim said, Matt had his surgery yesterday. Austin and Avery told Jim he will be off of work anywhere from 7-14 days. This will be dependent on how his physical therapy goes. Other than that, Avery said everything is going well in their department.

Marshal: Ray started by saying, on March 9th at 1:00pm we are having a guest speaker from the St. Joe County Prosecutors Office. He will be giving a presentation on how to identify scams. The Senior Rec club was interested in having him come speak to them. This presentation is open for anyone.

The speed sign is on Elm Street right now. Unfortunately, it isn't working. A representative from the company will be meeting with us on Thursday and will show us how to activate it.

The Charger is over at Cops Gear. We had all of the radios and lights stripped from the blue Ford and put into the Charger. The lights we originally got from ERS are not that great. With the change out, this looks a lot better, Ray said. Jim asked, are you going to be selling the blue car? Ray replied, eventually. It's good to use right now if one of our cars go down. Jim asked, how old is the car and how many miles are on it? Ray told him, there are 98,000 miles on it and it's a 2014.

Jim asked, have there been anymore car thefts? Ray said no. Ray did have to take a burglary report though. Some things were taken from a garage.

Robert said, March 4th at 9:00am we will have coffee with a cop/neighborhood watch meeting. He has been passing out flyer's and information has been placed on the Town Facebook page in regards to this. Before coffee with a cop there will be a reserve meeting at 8:00am.

New Business: Jessica told the Council and attendees it's time for a spring newsletter. If there is any information anyone would like to add please let Jessica or MacKenzie know.

We have been talking about doing a Spring Fling this year. We are debating on whether to do this on a Friday or Saturday. If anyone has any input, please let us know. Ideas consist of music, car show, food, and entertainment.

Jessica received a message from Amber Gingerich about changing the garage sales dates. Jessica told Amber, let her know as soon as possible so we can schedule the large trash clean up day.

Dean made a motion to pay bills. Jim seconded the motion. Upon voice vote it was unanimously approved to pay bills. Dean made a motion to adjourn. Jim seconded the motion to adjourn. Upon voice vote it was unanimously approved to adjourn.

Dean Smith

Council President

MacKenzie Paylor

Clerk Treasurer